
Travis Barnes
Caribou

Dear Inland Fisheries and Wildlife Committee, 
I am writing to voice my support for LD 1054.  Sundays have long been illegal in Maine, this 
has been difficult for many sportsman.  My son, age 13, enjoy time together in the Maine 
wilderness.  We always respect the landowner and ask permission to use their property 
before hunting.  LD 1054 will provide landowners the choice just like they have the choice 
now to allow us to use their property.  
Currently we are only afforded the ability to hunt on Saturdays because I work Monday to 
Friday without the ability to hunt during the week.  If we aren't able to hunt on Saturday 
because of weather or other family matters then we aren't able to hunt at all.
I urge you to support this bill to provide Maine Sportsmen another opportunity to enjoy time 
doing what we love.


